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President’s
Message 

Our next meeting will be held on
February 6, 2008 at 8:00 p.m. in our
hall. All members are welcomed and
encouraged to attend.

Let me first thank Danny Kissane
for providing the leadership and
vision to our division for the last 2
years.  Danny accomplished many
things during his tenure as president.
I know I will be able to lean on him
for his advice and consul during the
next two years.  Thank you from all of
us Danny, for a job well done!!!

I would like to thank everyone who
attended the installation of officers
for the Junior Girls, LAOH, Junior Boys
and the AOH. Congratulations to all
the new officers of each division. I
would especially wish the Junior Boys
good luck.  It was my pleasure to
oversee the boys during the last few
years.  I have enjoyed watching all of
you grow and mature.  I am looking
forward to seeing you boys, eventual-
ly become members of the men’s
division in the future. The division is
very proud of all of you, especially
past president Brian Hanley.  Brian
was a fantastic leader by example for
all the Junior Boys.  Thank your for all
your help and good luck in the future
Brian.

The Grand Marshal’s Ball will be
held at the Irish Coffee Pub in East
Islip on Saturday February 9.  This
year’s Grand Marshal is Danny
Kissane.  This is an honor truly well
deserved for Danny and I encourage
everyone to try to attend the ball.
Contact Tommy Davis (224-1849) for
tickets. 
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During the month of February, Vic
Vogel will be posting the list for sign
up for the St. Patrick’s Day parade in
NYC. The cost and time of departure
will be posted with the sign up sheet.

Let’s give Father Hugh Cannon a
warm welcome as our new division
Chaplin.  Father Hugh has been a
member of our division for several
years and is currently at St. Mary’s.   

I am proud to announce that this
year’s men’s honoree at the Suffolk
County Ball on April 18, is Division 7’s
own Tom Conway.  This is the second
year in a row a member of our divi-
sion is being honored by the county.
Please make an effort to attend the
County Ball this year to show your
support of Tom.  The Ball will be held
at the Larkfield Manor.  You can see
me for any information regarding
tickets or placing an ad in the County
journal. Congratulations Tom !!!!

It’s not too late to order your divi-
sion jackets to wear while marching in
our parade on March 2.  You can
order them on line through our web-
site at www.aohdiv7.org/ events/
div7apparel.  And while you have
your new jacket, it looks great with a
sash…see ‘Mac’ (968-0614) for all
your fashion needs!!!!

Finally I would like to thank all the
members of the men’s and ladies divi-
sion for your support.  Division 7 is
well known and admired by many
around the country and state.  I
promise to continue our tradition of
being the finest division not only in
the state, but also the country.

God Bless the Troops
Yours in Friendship, Unity and

Christian Charity
Jerry Delaney

Membership Dues 
The men’s division announced that

the annual dues are $40 if paid prior
to March 17 and $48 if paid after that
date.

If paying by check, please put your
member number on your check.

Payments can be left in the green
locked mailbox found just outside the
pub room. If paying by cash, please
put your name and membership
number on the outside of the enve-
lope.

The L.A.O.H announced that the
dues are $25 and after March 31 they
are $30. Tables will be set up at the
next Ladies meeting to ease the pay-
ing of dues.

Grand Marshal’s
Ball 

The Grand Marshal’s Ball will be
held on Saturday, February 9, 2008, at
The Irish Coffee Pub. 

We will be honoring Danny Kissane
as the Grand Marshal. Reservations are
now being taken. 

Tickets are $95 per person. Cocktails
are from 7:00PM to 8:00PM. Dinner
will be from 8:00 until midnight.
Entertainment by "Tommy Pollitto and
the Sweetwater Band" 

Seating is on a first come - first serve
basis. A waiting list will be established
once the 200 seats are sold. If you have
not reserved a seat and payment is not
made by February 9, 2006 your reser-
vation will be void and your seat will be
given to the waiting list. Contact Tom
Davis at 224-1849 

Military Packout
insideon page
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Ladies Division
Our next meeting will be held on

Wednesday, February 13th.  The recita-
tion of the Rosary will begin promptly
at 7:30pm and the meeting will begin
thereafter.  We are now collecting dues
(2008)  of $25 until March 31st and
$30 thereafter.  Please bring a dessert
or snack for our Hospitality Table, it
was a little bare at the last meeting.  I
know it was January and everyone is on
a diet, so you can bring a “healthy”
snack/dessert if there is such a thing I’d
like to see it.  Thanks ladies!   

The Installation of Officer’s was held
on January 26th and I would like to
congratulate and thank all of my
Officers and Appointed Committee
Members! I would also like to take this
opportunity to thank everyone for their
good wishes and to thank my prede-
cessor and best friend, Sue O’Neill for
her many contributions and hard work
that she has done in the past year.  It’s
going to be tough following in her
footsteps, but I know that she will be
there for me, as are all of our Past
Presidents of the LAOH. I really appre-
ciate your knowledge, and can assure
you that I will be seeking your wisdom
and assistance throughout the next
two years! 

The St. Bridget’s Day Mass will be
held on Sunday, February 3rd at St.
Joseph’s, Brentwood at 10:30am.  A
breakfast that will follow at Division 2
Hall in Babylon.  The cost is $10 per
adult and $8 for children under 12.
Our own, Mary Phelan will be honored
at this Breakfast so it would be won-
derful if we have a good turnout for
Mary – she deserves it!

We will be having a screening for
new members on Tuesday, February
5th at 8:00pm at the hall.  If anyone
would like an application please call
myself at 224-4157 or Joanne Clancy
at 581-6950.

The Grand Marshal’s Ball will be
held on Saturday, February 9th at the
Irish Coffee Pub, tickets are still avail-
able.  Please call Tom Davis at 224-
1849.

The East Islip Parade will be held on
Sunday, March 3rd.  Please line up with
sashes at the East Islip Library at

Please Pray For...
In the event of

sickness or a death
in the family, please

call the Hall at 581-
9317 and leave a mes-

sage for the Chairman of the
Committee on the Sick, Tom
McEnroe. 

For L.A.O.H, contact Missions and
Charities Chairlady, Liz Colgan at
277-2248.

2:00pm.  If anyone would like to order
a sash for the upcoming marching sea-
son, please contact MaryAnn Baron at
943-9947 as soon as possible, the final
order is going in on February 6th.  If
you are planning on marching with
the LAOH in New York City you will
need to have a sash.   We will also be
seeking some kitchen help for the fes-
tivities at the hall after the parade.  If
everyone just gives a little time, you’ll
only be in there for a short time! 

Finally, if you know of any member
of Division 7 who is ill and in need of
our prayers please contact myself or

Margaret Davis at 224-1849.  
I hope to see everyone at the meet-

ing on the 13th!
Yours in Friendship, Unity, 

and Christian Charity,
Alice Faughnan

Dates to Remember
Feb.   3 – St. Brigid’s Day Mass/

Celebration
Feb.   5 – Screening for New Member’s
Feb. 11 – Jr. Girl’s Meeting at 6:30pm
Feb. 13 – L.A.O.H. Meeting at 7:30pm
Mar.   3 – East Islip St. Patrick’s Day

Parade 

Junior Girls

The Jr. Girl’s held their monthly meet-
ing on Monday, January 7th.  The Jr.
Girl’s and the Jr. Boy’s presented Ms.
Diane Carlson from “Make-A-Wish”
Foundation of Suffolk County a dona-
tion check in the amount of, $3,000.00.
That was the proceeds from the
Spaghetti Dinner and a donation from
our Men’s Division.  The Girls and Boys
watched a short DVD on the Make-A-
Wish Foundation and it’s wonderful
contributions.  It was remarkable to
learn that since 1997 the Jr. Members of
this Division have contributed a total of
$23,100!  I think that is something to
really be proud of!   

The Installation of Officer’s was held
on January 26th.  Congratulations to
our

New president, Bridget Hanley and

all of her officers!  The new Jr. Girl’s coor-
dinator will be Charlene Gibbs who will
be taking over at the February meeting. 

The St. Brigid’s Day Mass will be cel-
ebrated on, Sunday February 3rd at
10:30am at St. Joseph’s in Brentwood.
Please be there at 10:15am so that we
can line up for the procession.  There
will be a breakfast following the mass at
Division 2, Babylon.  All are welcome to
attend.  The cost of any Jr. Girl member
that does attend will be paid for by the
Ladies Division.

Looking ahead, the East Islip Parade
will be held on Sunday, March 3rd.  Line
up at the East Islip Library at 2:00pm. 

Our next meeting will be held on
Monday, February 11th at 6:30pm. 

ALICE FAUGHNAN

Military Packout
(Photo on back page)

On Sunday, January 20, 2008
numerous volunteers showed up at the
Division 7, Hibernian Hall in East Islip to
assist in the packaging of items. These
items will be shipped to various service-
men and women serving in Iraq.

The items collected were; Wipes and
Wet Ones, Playing Cards, Crossword
Puzzles, Hand held games, Jam or Jelly
in Plastic Jars, Peanut Butter in Plastic
Jars, Foot powder, Crackers, Writing
paper and pens, Sealed Chapstick, Trail
Mix, Disposable Cameras, Oreo
Cookies in Plastic Containers,
Chocolate Chips in Plastic Containers,
Beefy Jerky and Rosaries.

Claudia Troiano and Gerri Muligan,
who chaired the event remarked, …”I
want to thank you all for a fabulous
turnout today in support of our troops!
It was awesome to see so many people,
so many ages, working together.

We sent out to 56 soldiers, plus an
extra 10 boxes to each of the lieu-
tenants with extra to share with their

units. We did deplete most of our
inventory and will need to replenish for
the next one, with will be the second
week of March. Please note that we will
have to do some fund rising to raise
money for postage also. Special thanks
to the Ancient Order of Hibernians...for
their generous contributions, the use of
the facility, and the extra people to
help! They have generously offered to
store our leftover inventory and let us
conduct our next ‘packout’ there.
Thank you, thank you, thank you!”

Claudia also provided a list of sol-
diers in case anyone would like to write
to them. They love hearing from home.
However she cautioned that, …”Please
tell your children not to expect letters
back. Sometimes it happens, but not
often.”

The next group of soldiers will prob-
ably be some of our own, those who
recently left from Brentwood.

She reminded everyone to keep
them all in your prayers.

Scholarships
If you have a high school student

who may be eligible for an award see
Tom McEnroe for applications. (581-
7543)

There will be two, $3000 awards
awarded.

All applications must be in by April
15, 2008

High School graduation and SAT
June scores are essential.

Applications are self-explanatory.

Valentine Wish
I Wish You Enough…
I wish you enough sun to keep your attitude bright no matter how gray the day may

appear. 
I wish you enough rain to appreciate the sun even more. 
I wish you enough happiness to keep your spirit alive and everlasting. 
I wish you enough pain so that even the smallest of joys in life may appear bigger.
I wish you enough gain to satisfy your wanting. 
I wish you enough loss to appreciate all that you possess. 
I wish you enough hellos to get you through the final good-bye. 
It is said that it takes a minute to find a special person, an hour to appreciate them,

a day to love them; but then an entire life to forget them.

Pub Cleanup

There will be a Pub Clean-up on Saturday, February
23rd at 9:00 A.M. 

Any bartenders and members who can help will be
welcome. It takes about two hours, and will have the
pub looking smart for the St Patrick's season festivities.
Refreshments will be served. 

Thank You. 

❤ ❤



Residential & Commercial
Richard Friend • Chris Friend

Friends Irrigation, Inc.
Professional Irrigation Specialists

Installation & Service
Automatic Lawn Sprinklers

697 Acorn Street, Deer Park, NY 11729
631-586-4738 • 516-921-4738 

Fax 631-586-4838

James F. Sutton Agency Ltd.
BUSINESS & PERSONAL INSURANCE

149 E. Main Street - Box 76
E. Islip, NY 11730

631-581-7978 • fax: 631-581-7507
email: jsutton@suttonins.com

John V. Potter, Inc.
Real Estate • Appraisals

Tom Potter, Licensed Broker

44 East Main St. • E Islip, NY 11730
631-581-2800

Video Rentals
Excellent Service

Toll Free
1-800-426-3822

THOMAS W. LALLY, CPA
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

3505 Veterans Highway
Ronkonkona, NY 11779

631-737-2080 • Fax 631-737-0173

T. G. Nickel &
Associates

Builders/Managers
General Contractors

22 Colt Court
Ronkonkoma, NY 11779

631-738-7750

Fax 631-738-7748

FIRE ISLAND
KISMET HOME RENTAL

AVAILABLE MAY 15-OCT 15
WEEKENDS, WEEKLY & MONTHLY RENTAL

CHARLIE & MARY PAT
631-581-8576 • 631-581-0660

FREE ESTIMATES & 1 MONTH FREE STORAGE

Restaurant • Lounge • Catering

Elegant Full Service Catering

Continental Menu

with an Irish Flair

115 E Main Street  • E. Islip, NY 11730
631-581-5678

www.ShandonCourt.com

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP
FLAT ROOFS • TEAR OFFS • SHINGLES • SIDING

DAVE 631-224-1118 • CELL 631-834-1901

THOMAS P. WALSH, JR                                                                                                                                                 STACEY WALSH-BIRSNER

Thomas P. Walsh Funeral Home, Inc.
SERVING OUR NEIGHBORS FOR THREE GENERATIONS SINCE 1907

60 CARLETON AVENUE • CENTRAL ISLIP, NY • 631-234-6314

What’s Happening…

Sun       Feb 3 St. Brigid’s Mass – St. Joseph’s Academy  10:00AM
Feb 3 Super Bowl Sunday at the Pub – Day at Races 3:00PM

Tues      Feb 5 LAOH Screening    8:00PM
Sat        Feb 9 Grand Marshal’s Ball – Irish Coffee Pub  7:00PM
Wed      Feb 6 Men’s Division 7 Meeting  8:00PM                    
Mon Feb 11 Jr Boys and Jr Girls Division Meeting   6:30PM
Wed Feb 13 Ladies Division 7 Meeting 7:30PM
Sun Mar 3 East Islip St. Patrick Day Parade 1:00PM

Roisin Dubh Pipe Band meets every Thursday at 8:00PM 

Happy Valentine’s
Day

Roisin Dubh Irish
Pipe Band

The band is preparing for the
2008 St. Patrick’s Day Parade sea-
son. We are especially looking for-
ward to our own “John Reilly
Memorial” St. Patrick’s Day Parade
and Grand Marshal’s Ball honoring
President Danny Kissane. Danny’s
staunch support has encouraged
Roisin Dubh to excel. Danny, we
appreciate your leadership and we
are proud to be marching down
Main Street with you.

The band will also be playing at
the St. Brigid’s Day Mass at St.
Joseph’s Academy on February 3ra.
In addition to New York City, we will
be appearing in parades at Bay
Shore, Ronkonkoma,
Westhampton, Bayport, Center
Moriches and Hampton Bays. Join
us for the fun!

the class of pipe and drum stu-
dents that was begun in September
is doing well. We expect some of
the students to be performing by
the summer and look for more to
be marching by the following St.
Patrick’s Day. The band practices
every Thursday night.,

Vic Vogel Band Manager

Right to Life
Announcement

Two teams of scientists reported
they had turned human skin cells
into what appear to be embryonic
stem cells without having to make
or destroy an embryo, a feat that
could quell the ethical debate trou-
bling the field. Until now, the only
way to get such human universal
cells was to pluck them from a
human embryo several days after
fertilization, destroying the embryo
in the process thus resulting in a
moral dilemma.

Researchers and ethicists say the
work, conducted by independent
teams from Japan and Wisconsin,
should reshape the stem cell field.
With the use of skin cells it will no
longer be necessary, thank God, to
create and destroy human embryos
in order to obtain stem cells.
(Portions taken from the New York
Times, November 21, 2007)

Reminder: To become involved
in working against pro-abortion
forces in New York State, we are
repeating our invitation to join the
Catholic Advocacy Network at
www.nyscatholic.org.

February 3, 2008
Come down to the Pub on

Sunday, February 3, 2008 and cele-
brate Super Bowl Sunday with a Day
at the Races and a Raffle.

The races will start at 3PM., fol-
lowed by the Super Bowl.

We will be raffling off a HDTV.
Winners will be announced at

Super Bowl half time. Tickets are $10
each. Only 300 tickets available.

The Retired 
Irishmen

Six retired Irishmen were playing
poker in O'Leary's apartment when
Paddy Murphy loses $500 on a single
hand, clutches his chest and drops
dead at the table. 

Michael O'Conner looks around and
asks, "Oh, me boys, someone got to tell
Paddy's wife. Who will it be?" 

They draw straws. Paul Gallagher
picks the short one. They tell him to be
discreet be gentle, don't make a bad sit-
uation any worse. 

"Discreet??? I'm the most discreet
Irishmen you'll ever meet. Discretion is
me middle name. Leave it to me." 

Gallagher goes over to Murphy's
house and knocks on the door. Mrs.
Murphy answers and asks what he
wants. Gallagher declares: "Your hus-
band just lost $500 and is afraid to
come home." 

"Tell him to drop dead!", says
Murphy's wife. 

"I'll go tell him." says Gallagher

����    ����    ����



Fredrick J. Chapey & Sons 

Funeral Home, Inc.

LOCAL LAWN MAINTENANCE, INC.
NYS Certified Pesticide Applicator

Commercial & Residential
Cutting, Edging, Pruning, Trimming

Landscape & Design
Spring and Fall Clean-Ups

FREE ESTIMATES 631-878-1096
Lic. & Ins. MIKE O’KEEFE

Albrecht Bruno & O’Shea
FUNERAL HOMES INC

The Hunt School
of Irish Dancing

Beginners to Championship Level

(631) 277-2818

FRAN’S MEN’S HAIRSTYLISTS

Specializing in men & boys
traditional cuts to modern day looks

51 W. Main St. • E. Islip, NY 11730
581-1083

(631) 661-5644
1225 Montauk Highway

West Islip, NY 11795
Director, Douglas J. Chapey

(631) 581-5600
200 East Main Street
East Islip, NY 11730

Director, Kenneth M. Chapey

Sheila Hunt
Certified T.C.R.G.

Donald Hunt
Certified T.C.R.G..

138 Connetquot Avenue
East Islip, NY • 581-9868

Good Place • Good Times
Good People

62 Carleton Avenue • E. Islip, NY 
631-581-2828

2515 No. Jerusalem Rd. • E. Meadow
516-826-1010

603 Wantagh Ave. • Wantagh
516-731-5550

Country 
Ford

Lincoln 
Mercury

ELIZABETH DUFF

(B) 271-6800 • (H) 581-8323

Printing For All Occasions

Clover Graphics Inc.
2050 Ocean Avenue, Ronkonkoma, NY

tel 631-471-2323        fax 631-471-2545 
Proud to be printers for A.O.H. Division 7

Little Shop 
of Shamrocks

Irish Imports and Giftware

173 Islip Avenue
Islip, New York 11751

631-224-4311   631-224-7157 (fax)

Thomas G. Donnelly, D.D.S.

LIBERTY ARMS PROFESSIONAL/BLDG.
970 SUNRISE HIGHWAY

NORTH BABYLON, NY 11704
631-669-8855 

HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

MACODA
Irish-American Band

Ed   John  Joe
Call Dennis 631-581-4261

ROISIN DUBH IRISH PIPE BAND
FOR YOUR ENTERTAINMENT AND PLEASURE

Pipers and Drummers available
One piper to full band

BILL LEPAGE               VIC VOGEL
631-650-5271        631-513-9721

NEW TECHNOLOGY AUTOMOTIVE

Quality & Professional Car Repairs
With

Customer Service 
the way It was meant to be…

2269 SUNRISE HWY., ISLIP, NY 11751

224-3756
FAX 224-4609

BRIAN, MAZDA SENIOR TECHNICIAN
RUDY, ASE MASTER TECHNICIAN

CASSIDY, ROMANO & LOVE P.C.
ATTORNEYS-AT-LAW

BRIAN P. CASSIDY ESQ.

70 WEST MAIN STREET • EAST ISLIP. NY 11730
631-277-8080 • FAX 631-277-4908

Other Locations
WESTBURY, NY • QUEENS VILLAGE, NY

ISLIP COLD BEER 
BEVERAGE INC.

Wholesale & Retail Beverages
Popular Brands • Beer & Soda • Keg Beer

Ice: Blocks & Cubes  • Propane • Lotto

175 Grant Ave & Moffit Blvd, Islip
581-0280 • 581-1522                       Bob

IT’S BETTER ON A BAGEL

224 E. MAIN STREET
E. ISLIP, NY 11730

Irish Coffee Pub

Restaurant•Catering•Entertainment
We’d Love to Cater Your Next Affair!

131 Carleton Avenue, East Islip, NY
631-277-0007

Emerald Isle  Paving Inc.
Driveways • Parking Areas  • Sealcoating •

Cobblestones • Concrete Work • Brickwalks • Stoops
36 East Madison St., E. Islip, NY 11730

Seamus Flannery                              224-4969  • Fax 224-5870

Jones & Little
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS, P.C.

86 Main St., E. Islip
631-277-8500 • Fax 631-277-8502

186 W, Montauk Hwy., Hampton Bays, NY
631-728-4020  • Fax 631-726-4649

Maureen T. Meier

MTM Photography
Memories That Matter

Media • Special Events • Social Calendars

97 jefferson Street • E. Islip, NY 11730
631-581-0971

JODI ANN DONATO, ESQ.
755 WAVERLY AVENUE, SUITE 301

HOLTSVILLE, NY 11742
631-654-9008 • FAX 631-654-0337

WWW.JODIANNDONATO.COM

�

Stuff-a-bagel

631-277-1835

ANCIENT ORDER LAND CORP. - DIVISION 7
Vince Clancy - Pres.
Al Norton - Treas.

Dan Sullivan - Secy

HALL AVAILABLE FOR RENTAL
631-581-9317

NETTER REAL ESTATE

• BUDGET PLANS 

• INSTALLATIONS 

• FUEL OIL

133 Cortland St
Lindenhurst, NY 11757

Suffolk 631-661-0480
Nassau 516-783-0603

Automatic Delivery • 24 Hr. Service

MARTIN P. HEPWORTH
Licensed Associate Broker

631-661-5100 x115
631 695-8779 Pager
631-587-4663 Fax
hep404@aol.com

404 Montauk Highway
West Islip, NY 11795

BAY SHORE 
160 W. Main St. • 631-665-7700

COMMACK
59 Commack Rd • 631-499-2227

www.rsvptuxedos.com

esp CONSTRUCTION

Quality Craftsmanship
All Work Guaranteed

Owner Operated • Lic. & Ins.

631-737-3415

CONTINENTAL HOME LOANS INC.
The Mortgage Bankers

Michael McHugh
President & CEO

290 Broadhollow Rd., Ste. 201 Melville, NY 11747
1-800-540-8838 Ext. 115
mmchugh@cccmtg.com

Licensed Mortgage Banker

Jim Zembrzycki

Yellow Dog
Lawn Care, Inc.
Lawn Maintenance & Design
Fertilization Programs & Thatching
Hedge Pruning
Spring & Fall Cleanups

631.277.0116

Hamlet Realty of Islip. Inc.
554 Islip Avenue • NY 11751

Timothy J. O’Connor
Licensed Sales Associate

Office: 631-277-2300
Fax: 631-277-2123

Mobile: 516-617-1830
Email: realestatetim@optonine.net 


